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Metro to Offer Dodger Stadium Express Bus Service

Media Relations issued a joint news release today with Metrolink noting that Metro will again offer Dodger Stadium Express bus service. The service will go from Union Station in downtown Los Angeles to Dodger Stadium beginning March 28, 2011 with the Dodgers pre-game series and throughout the regular 2011 baseball season under a grant approved by the Mobile Source Air Pollution Reduction Review Committee (MSRC). A grant of $450,000 awarded to Metro by the MSRC was made in support of clean fuel transit service to link Union Station to Dodger Stadium. The MSRC awards funding within the South Coast Air Basin from a portion of the vehicle registration fee set aside for mobile source projects that result in emission reductions. New this year to the program is funding provided to Metrolink to operate late-night train service from Union Station following weekday Dodger games.
Link to News Release:  http://www.metro.net/news/simple_pr/metro-offer-special-dodger-stadium-express-bus-ser/
LA Times Inquiry on ExpressLanes Demonstration Program

A reporter with the Los Angeles Times in Washington, D.C. is preparing a story taking a look at the ExpressLanes Demonstration Program here in Los Angeles County citing criticism from some on Capital Hill that toll lanes don’t work, is a double taxation and calls to try and block the program from being implemented. Staff told the reporter that these optional tolls are not a double tax, and the choice is up to the commuter. While it’s true that the converted High Occupancy Vehicle lanes would become High Occupancy Toll (ExpressLanes), you only pay if you choose to use them – and in most cases, they will continue to be toll-free for many commuters. Either way, all general purpose lanes will remain free. It was also noted that those drivers who choose to use the ExpressLanes provide a benefit to drivers who do not choose to pay a toll by creating more capacity in the general purpose lanes. As tolling experiments in other cities have shown, this extra capacity produces speedier trips for non-toll paying drivers as well. Further, state law requires that excess revenues generated by the tolls paid in the ExpressLanes will be reinvested in the corridors, to support transit and carpool lane improvements. The story is expected to run next week.
Next Week’s Procurement Postings
Maintenance & Support for Metro Telephone System RFP
Procurement will release a Request for Proposals (RFP) next week to procure maintenance and support for Metro’s telephone system. The procurement process blackout period is expected to run from March 3, 2011 through May 31, 2011.

The current telephone system maintenance service contract expires on June 30, 2011, and this procurement action is to select a qualified contractor to continue the maintenance support on Metro’s telephone system

Any inquiries concerning this procurement action during the blackout period must be directed to and may only be answered by Mark Lu, Sr. Contract Administrator, at (213) 922-4689.
Upcoming CEO Meetings & Events

Next week, I will be taking part in a panel discussion at the 52nd Annual Transportation Research Forum in Downtown Long Beach. I will also be traveling to Washington, D.C. to attend the APTA Legislative Conference.


	

	








